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MEDIA RELEASE: 1 June 2011
ALHR Condemns Victorian Governments Proposal to Sentence by Online Poll
Stephen Keim, President of Australian Lawyers for Human Rights, today, strongly criticized proposals by Victorian Attorney-General, Robert Clark, to use the results of an online survey to help set minimum sentences for offences against Victorian law.

Mr. Keim said: “The proposal is wrong on more than three counts. First, a move to increased use of minimum sentences prevents courts from crafting sentences to the circumstances of the individual case. Even the most serious form of offence including homicide involves great variation in culpability and blameworthiness on the part of the offender.”

“Second, public perception of the performance of courts in the sentencing process is severely hampered by the selective and incomplete reporting by most media outlets of the sentencing hearings on which they report. Often, individuals who were outraged after reading reports of cases take a very different and more benign view when the full facts are explained to them. As an elected representative and an adviser to the Crown on the subject, Mr. Clark would be better advised informing himself as the true situation and making the judgments for which he has been appointed rather than delegating that judgment to opinion poll results”, said Mr. Keim.

“Third, online voluntary polling is well known to be the least reliable indicator of public opinion among all forms of opinion polling. Usually, it is those whose enthusiasm is charged by extreme views on a subject who respond, often more than once, to such polls. In addition, it is not unheard of that political parties and interest groups seek to skew such poll results for their own advantage”, said Mr. Keim.

International law, including that contained in treaties freely adopted by elected Australian governments, emphasises the importance of impartial courts being allowed to apply the laws passed by Parliaments. For example, article 14 of the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights provides that, “in the determination of any criminal charge … everyone shall be entitled to a fair and public hearing by a competent, independent and impartial tribunal established by law” By widely imposing minimum sentences, the role of the impartial tribunal who deals with the individual case is diminished and the sentencing process is turned into blind sentencing by a Parliament which has no knowledge of those facts which are so important to justice in a particular case”, said Mr. Keim.

Mr. Keim said that he hoped that the current burst of populism being displayed by the Victorian government would soon run its course and that the time honoured principles for which Liberal Conservatism has been known would regain their rightful place in the decision making processes of the government. 
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